

## GPL Brief Meeting Notes for September 11, 2012

This is ilinc meeting only (all call in)

Members on the Phone: Erik Endulat EGO, Milt Hill, GEO, Malavika Bishop DEQ, John Prychun DOR, Sim Ogle POP, Bob Harmon WRD, Gail Ewart DLCD, Rachel Lyles DOGMAI, Diana Walker ODA

### Announcements

OGIC September 19th

Joint Conference:

URISA's 50<sup>th</sup> GIS-Pro Conference (<http://www.urisa.org/gispro2012>) and the NW GIS User Conference

(<http://www.nwgis.org/news>) Sept 30 to Oct 4<sup>th</sup> in Portland, OR

North American Cartographic Information Society (NACIS) October 17-19, in Portland

WhereCampPDX (volunteer-created un-conference), October 19<sup>th</sup>-21<sup>st</sup>, in Portland

Meeting for the next 3 meetings

October 9<sup>th</sup> – DLCD in Salem – Gail Ewart coordinator

November 13<sup>th</sup> – ODF, Clatsop Room

December 11<sup>th</sup> – Call in meeting for all (may try out video)

State ESRI User Group

- Still no date, no respond from John S at ESRI
- Topic was to be ArcGIS server changes
- WRD is now upgrading to 10.1 so could add them to agenda to let us know about what they did

1. Changing of the url's for GEO from [gis.oregon.gov](http://gis.oregon.gov) to the new bureaucratic organization url.

- Cy has a note to bring this up as a concern.
- Erik received an email that this may not be a problem after the next upgrade, [gis.oregon.gov](http://gis.oregon.gov) will still be around forever (will always redirect), however links will be broken for anything after [gis.oregon.gov](http://gis.oregon.gov).
- Will still bring it up at OGIC with the concern and are watching this closely to see if it does cause problems.

2. Reorganizing & moving of GEO – Milt

- GEO is moving to DAS west (cottage street)
- The move is to happen in 2 to 3 weeks
- GEO will lose physical storage space and conference room

3. Standard service from forum – dig into vetting the services – Erik

- Erik quickly went over the Best Practices for Framework web service that he did at the standard forum
- There was a good discussion about this and about how do we share what project we are doing
- Erik talk about what he had created in [data.oregon.gov](http://data.oregon.gov) some things did not work so he moved to Google Documents
- We will try and talk about this “project inventory”, GPL GovSpace at every GPL meeting to keep it in the foreground so folks hopefully use it
- Milt, Erik will make sure all that are on the GPL email list will be on GovSpace or at least invited to join.
- See Erik's email dated September 13, 2012 – GIS Project Inventory

3. New Chairperson for GPL (this is not a job for GEO) – Diana

- Diana will send out a list of duties for the GPL chair, which is listed on the charter
- [http://www.oregon.gov/DAS/CIO/GEO/gpl/docs/gpl\\_charter\\_ogic\\_endorsed-03172010.pdf](http://www.oregon.gov/DAS/CIO/GEO/gpl/docs/gpl_charter_ogic_endorsed-03172010.pdf)

4. Carpooling to URISA's 50<sup>th</sup> GIS-Pro Conference any interest

- Milt will send out an email asking if folks are interested in carpooling
- Carpooling will keep to a set schedule

5. ilinc – good/bad/ugly. Is this all call in meeting working?

Those attending like using ilinc, it helps, save \$ and time.

Ask Sim about the Demo for 3D City

Ask Rachel about the Great Oregon Shake Out on October 18<sup>th</sup>